

MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 18TH JUNE 2007 AT 7:00PM
In the Chair:
Councillor S Blaney
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, C McShane, C Newcombe. 
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive



Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance




Mrs Esther Mulholland, Head of Development




Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer
06/15:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors McAllister and McKeegan.

Chairman’s Business

Condolences


Councillor Blaney stated that he would like to express member’s condolences to all families who had been bereaved in the Moyle District since the last meeting.

Robert the Bruce Plaque

The Clerk stated that a fax had been received from the Rathlin Island Community Association requesting permission to erect a plaque commemorating Robert the Bruce at the Boathouse, Rathlin Island.

After discussion, this was agreed.


Congratulations to Dunseverick Primary School

Councillor McConaghy stated that he wished to offer his congratulations to Dunseverick Primary School who had been awarded best kept primary school in the NEELB.  He informed members that they had then been entered into the finals with four other boards with both primary and secondary schools competing and had won that also.  Councillor McConaghy asked that the press take note of this achievement.


All members wished to be associated with these remarks.

Expression of Thanks

Councillor Blaney stated that he wished to thank the Clerk, the Vice Chair, the rest of the Officers and staff and the people of Moyle for all their help and guidance.  He stated that he owed special thanks to Councillor McConaghy for all of the help and advice during the year.  He informed members that he wished also to thank his wife for all of her help and support.  He stated that he had always tried to serve all the people of Moyle during his year as Chairman.

Councillor McConaghy congratulated Councillor Blaney on the way he had carried out the duties of office and stated that he had been accepted by all members of the community.

Councillor McIlroy agreed with these comments and stated that Councillor Blaney had been a very fair and impartial as Chairman.  He stated that his work was appreciated.
Other members expressed their wish to be associated with these comments.

Councillor O Black stated that she too wished to thank the Chairman for his help and support throughout the year and informed members that she was glad that she had served her year with Councillor Blaney.
06/15:02
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Councillor Blaney stated that as the d’hondt system was in operation a representative from SDLP should be nominated as the new Chairman of Moyle District Council.


After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge,

“That Councillor M Black be nominated for the position of Chairman for the incoming year.”

On a vote being taken there were seven votes in favour and none against the proposal which was carried.

Councillor Blaney asked Councillor M Black to take her seat.

All members congratulated Councillor M Black in her election as Chairman.

Newly elected Chairman’s remarks
Councillor M Black accepted the office.

Councillor McShane entered the meeting at this point.

Councillor M Black thanked members and stated that she was honoured to be offered this opportunity.  She stated that she wished to pay tribute to Councillor Blaney on his successful year as Chairman of Moyle District Council.  She informed members that he was always approachable and courteous in representing Council at the various events and ceremonies.
Councillor Black stated that she wished to thank and acknowledge all of the cards and wishes she had received at the time of the loss of her husband and informed members that the girls and she were overwhelmed by the support offered throughout the traumatic experience. 

She stated that she looked forward to leading the Council and informed members that she hoped that with our own devolved government in place at Stormont, Moyle District Council would be involved and have a say in developments for Moyle and the whole area.  She stated that she wished to ensure the economic projection of tourism in the area and informed members that with Sinn Fein coming on board in terms of the Northern Ireland Policing Board and the DPP community policing would be an essential element in ensuring a safe environment for all of the residents of Moyle.  

Councillor Black stated that Moyle had a high standard of reconciliation and informed members that she wished to help support all members of the community to develop further opportunity in the area.

Finally, Councillor Black stated that she was looking forward to working with the Chief Executive and all of the staff and thanked members for the opportunity to represent Council to the best of her ability.

06/15:03
APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN
After discussion, 


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,


“That Councillor Harding be elected Vice Chairman for the incoming year”

Councillor Harding accepted the office.

Members congratulated Councillor Harding in her election as Vice Chairman.

06/15:04 
APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTAIVES TO THE LISTED COMMITTEES

After discussion,



Councillor McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McConaghy,



“That appointments to committees remain unchanged.”


Councillor McDonnell stated that he did not agree and informed members that he had an issue with what was considered an approved duty.  He listed committees which he felt should be nominated and proposed that the others should be elected by the bodies concerned.


Councillor M Black enquired if there was a seconder for this proposal


In the absence of a seconder, the proposal was not valid and the meeting continued.


Councillor McConaghy proposed that councillors be given the opportunity to withdraw from committees if the original proposal was carried.

This was agreed.


Councillor McIlroy suggested that outgoing chairmen losing out on an ex-officio role be reinstated to the committee.

In reply, Councillor M Black stated that if this was to be introduced, year by year every chairman that retired would be added to committees.

In reply to the Clerk Councillor McShane stated that she would clarify her proposal.


After discussion,



Councillor McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McMullan,

“That the committee nominations remain as last year but that an extra place be created on the Home Accident Prevention Group (HAP) and Moyle Community Safety Partnership (MCSP) for a representative of Sinn Fein.”

Councillor McDonnell stated that it was the groups themselves who decided upon the amount of Councillors required and not Council.

Councillor Harding stated that as far as HAP were concerned they would be pleased to have an extra person on board.
Councillor M Black stated that MCSP would welcome the inclusion of Sinn Fein in the group.

The Clerk suggested that there should be two separate proposals, the first to nominate in bloc and second to consider Sinn Fein’s request for a place in HAP and MCSP.

This was agreed.

On a vote being taken on the first proposal, there were twelve votes in favour of and none against the proposal which was carried.

After discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan,


“That extra places be created on the Home Accident Prevention Group and Moyle 


Community Safety Partnership for a representative of Sinn Fein.”

Councillor Blaney stated that he did not agree with the addition of extra places on these groups.
In reply, Councillor M Black stated that it was up to Council to take a vote on the matter.

After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,


“That any Councillor be able to sit on either of these committees.”

Councillor McShane requested that a recorded vote be taken.

On a recorded vote being taken, Councillors M Black, Blaney, Graham, Harding, Hartin, McCambridge, McConaghy, McDonnell and McIlroy voted in favour of the amendment which was carried.  Councillors O Black, Newcome, McMullan and McShane abstained.

Councillor McMullan stated that he wished the Clerk to explain to members the difference between this amendment and the Council policy which allowed that any member had the right to sit on any committee.

The Clerk stated that in effect this was the same as the policy.

Councillor McMullan stated that Council had in effect just voted on their own existing policy.

After further discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,

“That Councillor Newcombe be nominated as representative on the Moyle Community Safety Partnership.”

Councillor Graham proposed 

Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That Councillor Blaney be nominated as representative on the Moyle Community Safety Partnership.”

After discussion,

Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That Councillor McShane be nominated as representative on the Home Accident Prevention Group.”

Councillor O Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That Councillor Blaney be nominated as representative on the Home Accident Prevention Group.”

There were no changes to any other committees.
The meeting concluded at 7:35 pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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